GLENBOIG PRIMARY SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL MEETING 
MINUTES OF MEETING – Monday, 29th April 2019
Present:

Kirsteen McDonald


- Chairperson


Angela Kiernan



- Vice Chairperson
Tracey Anderson



- Joint Secretary
Katrina Taylor



- Parent Member



Catriona Calvert



- Adviser to Parent Council
Welcome:  Kirsteen McDonald opened the meeting and welcomed everyone. 
Apologies: Jackie Love, Bernadette Sinclair, Jonathan Godfrey, Helen Macindoe and Rev. Dave Slater.
Minutes of the Previous Parent Council Meeting: Accepted. Proposed by Angela Kiernan and seconded by Tracey Anderson.
Matters Arising: None
Correspondence: Joint Coffee Morning in September for McMillan Cancer. 
Head Teacher Report:
School Sports Award

76% of pupils engaged in a sustained sports activity offered in school as out of hours learning from December until March so we have met our target of 75%. We are constantly thinking of clubs that we can offer for all ages. This is difficult in a small staff. If there are any parents who could help us out in offering more variety to different age groups we would be delighted.
We are hoping to involve parents in a lunch time club - Club Boccia – this will run on a Friday for 4 weeks.
Reporting to Parents

New report cards issued. Feedback can be given in the response sheet. We are planning to hold a third parents’ evening at the end of May/beginning of June. This third appointment is to discuss any problems children are having, not a universal offer of appointment.

Curriculum Workshop for Parents 

Workshops have gone well. Early and First have been well attended and very positive feedback from all.

Live ’n’ Learn was very well received by parents and staff.

Principal Teacher Post

Helen Macindoe appointed as PT. I’m sure you will all agree that this will help the school to move forward.

Photography Competition

This year's MyPlace photo competition (run by the Scottish Civic Trust) had 438 entries from young people aged 5-18! 
38 primary schools, 21 secondary schools, 2 camera clubs & 1 scout group. All the entries are on display on level 2 of The Lighthouse until 3 June.

Macey won the Primary category. The Judges said "The subject is terrific. It represents a layering of our past and observes something many would walk past. It shows a sensitivity and curiosity about their surroundings for this primary pupil to notice the post-industrial decline as part of their heritage, part of their story". Macey met the communities Secretary, Aileen Campbell and was presented with a canvas of her photograph, a framed certificate, camera, pouch and SD card.

Macey said "Mind blown! I was speechless when I heard that I had won, it was so unexpected. I am very pleased and excited and proud of myself." Macey had a super day at the Lighthouse and was thrilled to see her work on display. 

Plan is now for a trip for the camera club and we are trying to schedule a trip to the apple store too. Perhaps parent council would like to attend. Kirsteen McDonald said she attended last time and it was amazing.
Community Committee

Our Community Committee and Eco Committee will be involved in litter picking with Glenboig Development Trust on Friday, 17th May.
Polling Station

The school will be used as a polling station on 23rd May. Staff will be in but children should not attend.
Diary Dates

Health Week 8th – 10th May
5k walk/run – Beatson Fundraiser open to parents on 10th May
School Show - 5th June
The whole school will visit the Science Centre on 18th June.

P7 Leavers service - 26th June at 1.15pm

End of term Service - 28th June at 10am
Treasurers Report:

Kirsteen McDonald said the Balance to date was £1841.34
Easter Eggs were £135

Items still to be paid for: P.7 Leavers’ Gift. Buses for school outing (£510) 

Gala Day – Parent Council will have a table (Toy Raffle and home-baking). Secretary to send a letter to parent forum for toys and books.
Parent Report: 
Tracey Anderson brought up car parking etc. This was discussed.
Co-opted Report: 
Kirsteen McDonald said the Community Centre was in the process of re-locating until the renovations are completed. Post Office will remain open during the redevelopment. Shop will close for 6 – 8 weeks. It will take 9 or 10 months to complete.

Community Gardens/Allotments – both schools will be involved in this. 
A.O.C.B: 
LETS - Dates were decided for next session.
A.G.M. – Monday, 7th October 2019.
Sponsored Strike – Friday, 25th October 2019.

Date of next meeting :  Monday, 2nd September 2019 at 6.45pm.
